

Bíshopstone 1850-1899

1856

Death Sept 26, Mr. John Jukes, Wilts., aged 60. Berkshire Chronicle, 4 October 1856

1857

Birth June 25, at the True Heart Inn, Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. George Westall, of a son. Swindon Advertiser, 8 July 1867

1859

Birth March 1, at Bishopstone, Wilts., the wife of Mr. Joseph Hibbard - a daughter. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 21 March 1859

March 17th, at the Independent Chapel, Highworth, by the Rev. Thomas Gilbert, Mr. Marriage Robert Fox, builder, of Bishopstone, to Ann, daughter of Mr. Gibbs, farmer, of that place. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 21 March 1859

Death October 25, at Bishopstone, Wilts, aged 65, Elizabeth wife of Mr. John Cue. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 7 November 1859

1860

Birth August 29, at Bishopstone, the wife of Joseph Hibbard, a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 3 September 1860

1861

Oct. 10, at Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. R. Cousens - a son. Swindon Advertiser and Birth North Wilts Chronicle, 21 October 1861

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2016/Teresa Lewis & John Pope Revised 4April 2017 by John Pope

1865

Death November 18, at Bishopstone, Mary Ann, wife of Mr. Joseph Wiggins, aged 59 years. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 11 December 1865**

1867

Marriage May 27, at Bishopstone, by the Rev. J. Smith, Mr. Ben Belcher, confectioner, of Reading, to Sarah, sixth daughter of Mr. William Norris, builder, of Bishopstone. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 10 June 1867**

Death Dec 14, at Rushley Park, Bishopstone, Charles, the infant son of Mr. J. Waugh. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 23 December 1867

1868

Marriage On the 20th ult., at Unbella, by the Rev. Wharton Rolton, M. A., Arthur Henry Harington, B. A., Bengal Civil Service, youngest son of the late Rev. John Harington, M. A., Rector of Little Hinton, Wilts, to Alice Chapman, second daughter of Colonel H. Nicoll, Assistant Adjutant General, Sirhind Division [No Cards] Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 06 February 1868

Marriage On the 19th instant, at Bishopstone, by the Rev. John Smith, Rector of Little Hinton, James second son of Cornelius Hammans of Garford, Berks, to Joanna, third daughter of the late J. W. Puzey, of Bishopstone House, Wilts. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 26 November 1868**

1874

Death Dec 13, at Bishopstone, Henry, son of Mr. Henry Johnson, aged one year. **Swindon** Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 21 December 1874

Marriage Dec 15. at the parish church, Bishopstone.by the Rev. H. T. Beesley, assisted by the Rev. S. J. Etty, of Wanborough, Mr. John Kingston Sargent, of Nythe Farm, Wanborough, to Mary Jane, eldest daughter of Mr. Thomas Hibbard, of Bishopstone. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle**, **28 December 1874**

1875

Death April 5, at Bishopstone, Mr. James Cook, aged 81. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 12 April 1875

1877

February 15, at Bishopstone, Rose Ellen, daughter of Mr. E. Day, aged 7 years. **Swindon Evening** Advertiser, 26 February 1877

1878

Birth May 19, at Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. H. Norris, of a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 27 May 1878

Marriage This village was the scene of great rejoicing on Whit-Monday, the occasion being the marriage of Mr. Robert Inge to Miss Elizabeth Bowshire, third daughter of Mr. Henry Redford, parish clerk, etc. The nuptials were solemnised at St. Mary's Church, by the Rev. R. K. Corser. A crowd of people, numbering 200, watched the proceedings with great interest. The bells rang out merry peels during the whole of the day. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 15 June 1878

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2016/Teresa Lewis & John Pope Revised 4April 2

Revised 4April 2017 by John Pope

Birth Aug 21, at Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. T. Hickman, of a daughter. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 26 August 1878

Marriage The marriage of the second daughter of Mr. John Williams, farmer of Bishopstone, to Mr. Jones Williams, late of Ashdown, was solemnised at St. Marys Church, Bishopstone, on the 14th inst. The Rev. Mr. Corsor (who was assisted by a friend) officiated. Considerable interest was manifested by the villagers in the event. The wedding party at the church between ten and eleven o'clock. The choir assisted at the service, and after the ceremony was over the beautiful peal of eight bells was rung. The ringers afterwards thoroughly enjoyed themselves, free of charge at the True Heart Inn. On the following evening both the bell ringers and choir were invited by Mr. John Williams to a supper at his residence, and a thoroughly pleasant evening was spent. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 23 November 1878

1879

Birth Oct 2, at Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. Joseph Ford, of a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 October 1879

Marriage Oct 7. at St. Mary's Church, Bishopstone, by the Rev. R. K. Corser, curate in charge, David, third son of Mr. Charles Titchener, of Ashdown Farm, Berks, to Emma, only daughter of Mr. S. Wentworth, of the Vorty, Bishopstone, Wilts. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 October 1878**

1880

Death Feb 2, at Bishopstone, Mr. Stephen Fowler, aged 92 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 February 1880

Death Feb 2, at the Forty, Bishopstone, Mr. Stephen Wentworth, in his 93rd year. **Swindon** Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 February 1880

Death Feb 3, at West End, Bishopstone, Robert, son of William and Elizabeth Nash, aged 12 weeks. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 February 1880

Marriage Nov 27. at Saint Mary's Church, Bishopstone, by the Rev. A. Pile, Henry Miles, to Jane Turner, both of Bishopstone. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 4 December 1880

1881

Birth April 11, at Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. David Titchener, of a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 23 April 1881

Birth Sept. 20, at Bishopstone, the wife of John Jones, of a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 23 July 1881

1882

Birth Nov 21, at Bishopstone, the wife of Thos. Taylor, of a daughter. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 25 November 1882

Death Dec 1, at Bishopstone, John Collier, aged 64 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 December 1882

Death Dec 3, at Bishopstone, Henry Thomas Rose, aged 74 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 December 1882

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2016/Teresa Lewis & John Pope Revised 4April 2017 by John Pope

1883

Death Feb 11, at Bishopstone, Phœbe Jane, daughter of the late Thomas Crook, aged 16 years. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 17 February 1883**

Death Aug 19, at Jaffns, Ceylon, Christopher Edmonds, Ceylon Civil Service, only son of C. W. C. Edmonds, of Bishopstone, Wilts, aged 29. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 4 October 1883**

1884

Death Sept. 6, at Bishopstone, Samuel Wickens, aged 73 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 September 1884

1885

Death Feb. 24, at Bishopstone, Sarah Payne, the eldest daughter of Charles Payne, aged 21 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 28 February 1885

Death Feb, 25, at Bishopstone, the only beloved son of James Thorne, aged 3 years. **Swindon** Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 28 February 1885

Marriage June 6th, at St. Mary's Church, Bishopstone, by the Rev. A. T. Pile, Alex Lawrence, eldest son of George Lawrence, Bourton, to Sarah King, only daughter of Charles King, Bishopstone. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 20 June 1885

Death Dec 2, at Bishopstone, John Summers, aged 79. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 12 December 1885

1886

Birth Jan 1, at the Forty, Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. William Norris, builder, of a daughter. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 January 1886**

Birth Jan 4, at Mount Flora Cottage, Bishopstone, the wife of Mr. George Watts, of a son. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 January 1886**

Death 23 Oct, at Bishopstone, Mr. John Ford, aged 86. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 30 October 1886

Death 24 Oct, at Bishopstone, Mr. Chas. Payne, aged 49. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 30 October 1886

1887

Death Jan. 26, at Bishopstone, Mary, widow of William Bishop, aged 70 years. **Swindon** Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 29 January 1887

Death Oct 9, 1886, Albert Edward Cousins, son of Richard and Eliza Cousins, late of Bishopstone. Accidentally drowned on the Aberdeen, bound for Australia. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 12 February 1887**

Death The second dissenting funeral (Primitive Methodist Chapel) will take place at Bishopstone this day (Saturday), when the deceased child of Mr. Charles Hunt will be buried, the Rev. G. Fowler, of Faringdon, being the officiating minister. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 26 March** 1887

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2016/Teresa Lewis & John Pope Revised 4April 2017 by John Pope

Death Sept. 14, at Bishopstone, Sarah Lafford, aged 47. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 17 September 1887

1888

Death April 17, at Bath, Walter, only son of the late John Cue, of Bishopstone, Wilts, aged 56. **Bath Chronicle and Weekly Gazette, 26 April 1888**

1889

Death Jan 23, at Bishopstone, William Dore, in his 79th year. Funeral on Tuesday at 3.0 p.m.. No Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 26 January 1889

Marriage Feb 2, at St. Mary's Church, Bishopstone, by the Rev. H. Ault, Peter, youngest son of Simon Jordan, to Francis, eldest daughter of Frederick Johnson, both of this parish. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 February 1889

Death Feb. 5, at Bishopstone, Mr. Charles Reeves, aged 81 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 09 February 1889

1891

Death June 26th, at Bishopstone, Shrivenham, Miriam Gardner, aged 86 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 4 July 1891

1892

Death Jan 4, at Bishopstone, Frederick Samson, aged 76. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 30 January 1892 (OPC Note: Register of Deaths = Sansum)

Death Jan 19, at Bishopstone. The wife of Thomas Tichener, aged 54 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 30 January 1892 (OPC Note: Register of Deaths = Titchener)

1893

Death Jan, 29, at Calcutt, Cricklade, Joseph Marshall, only son of the late Hazard Parker, of Bishopstone, Wilts, aged 41 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 4 February 1893

Marriage July 15, at St. Mary's Church, Bishopstone, by the Rev. Herbert Ault (vicar), William Joseph, eldest son of Mr. S. Moredon, of Tottenham, Middlesex, to Evelyn, third daughter of Mr. Samuel M. Tasker, of Bishopstone. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 22 July 1893

Death June 28, at her residence, Twyford, Berks, Mrs. Elizabeth Taylor, widow of Henry Taylor, of the same place (formerly of Bishopstone, Wilts), aged 80 years. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 8 July 1893**

Death Sept. 3, at The Cottage, Bishopstone, George Westell, aged 53 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 16 September 1893

1894

Marriage June 6, at Bishopstone, by the Rev. H. Ault, W. H. Saunders, of Little Hinton, to E. L. Povey, second daughter of Mr. John Povey, of Bishopstone. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 9 June 1894**

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2016/Teresa Lewis & John Pope

Birth July 9, at the Vicarage, Bishopstone, the wife of the Rev. H. Ault, vicar, of a daughter. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle**, 14 July 1894

Marriage June 30, at the Parish Church, Bishopstone, by the vicar, Rev. H. Ault, Arthur, son of Mr. Murley, of St. John's, Deptford, London, to Rachel, third daughter of Mr. William Gardiner, of Bishopstone. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle**, 14 July 1894

Death Oct 29 at Highworth, Anne, widow of William Dore, of Bishopstone, aged 78 years. **Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 10 November 1894**

1895

Birth June 30, at Bishopstone, the wife of Thomas Chivers, a son. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 July 1895

Death June 23, at Bishopstone, Sarah Elizabeth Turner, aged 25 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 July 1895

Birth July 4, at Bishopstone, the wife of Thomas Coles, of a daughter. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 13 July 1895

Marriage Sept. 8, at St. Mary's Church, South Marston, Wilts, by the Rev. G. R. Faulkner, D.D., R. Heaven, of Bristol Road, Nailsworth, to S. J. Parker, widow of the late J. M. Parker, of Calcutt, Cricklade, and eldest daughter of the late George Westell, of Bishopstone. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 21 September 1895

Marriage Sept. 21, at St. Andrew's Church, Wanborough, by the Rev. T. King, Charles Lester, third son of George and Mary Lester, of Wanborough, to Eliza Haines Thorne, eldest daughter of James and Hannah Thorne, of Bishopstone. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 19 October 1895

1896

Death Sept 4, at Bishopstone, John Dore, aged 85 years. Swindon Advertiser and North Wilts Chronicle, 12 September 1896